
Age-Friendly Community Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

May 9, 2023 
5:30 p.m. 

 
 

I. Attendees: Leroy Walker, Jan Biron , Frank Pippin, Sally Gagnon, Bob Cavanaugh, Donna 
Wallace, Larry Pelletier and Chuckie, and Dana Morrell 

II. Review of April 11, 2023 minutes.  Frank made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  
Second by Larry Pelletier.  All in Favor 

III. Plans for future clothing give-away: 
A. Collecting donations – Quite a few donations have come in already.  Another date will be 

set in the fall on either September 15th or 23rd for another give-away.  We will reach out to 
Eddie Burgess for any June events. 

B. Storage – Donations are being brought upstairs at the senior center.  We are working on a 
metal storage container to keep outside, but we need to figure out how to keep everything 
clean and mildew free. 

C. Possible Bible give-away with Faith Baptist Church.  They plan to be at the event. 
D. Blessing Bags – Cindy Larrabee was absent, so there is not information at this time. 
E. Bell’s potatoes were donated to be given away at the flea market.  All of them went! 

IV. Veteran’s BBQ – June 10th from 12:00 to 2:00 p.m. at the American Legion Post 31, 
Washington Street.  This event is being sponsored by Age-Friendly, who is paying for the 
veterans only.  Frank Pippin thanked the committee for their support.  He also asked the 
committee if we could donate oval plates and napkins.  Motion by Jan to donate plates and 
napkins.  Second by Dana Morrell.  All in favor. 

V. Water from Poland Spring – an application has been submitted.  We have had no response yet. 
VI. Open Session 

A. Our next meeting is on Election Day.  Motion to move the meeting to June 20th by Larry 
Pelletier.  Second by Dana Morrell.  All in favor. 

B. Tizz Crowley gave the City of Auburn $10,000.00 to rename Drummond Street Park after 
her mother.  The dedication is at 3:00 p.m. on Sunday, May 14, 2023. 

C. Balloon Festival – Application needs to be filled out and submitted by June 1st.  Coke will 
be the beverage supplier this year.   
1. Sally suggested that there be a canopy placed over the table so that everyone isn’t 

getting burnt.  Leroy said he would bring a table cloth.  Sally will bring a fan.   
2. We need to get the number for the shuttle. 
3. Dana asked if we could stock the products that we want.  Leroy said yes. 

D. APL Summer Reading Program Kickoff will be at Side by Each on Minot Avenue on June 
18th (Father’s Day) from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. 

E. Larry spoke about magnet fishing going on in the river and all the metal articles that have 
been brought up. 

F. There will be no movies until Jamie’s replacement is in place.  This new person will also 
be responsible for scheduling speakers for the Lunch and Learns. 

VII. Motion to adjourn by Larry Pelletier.  Second by Bob Cavanaugh.  All in favor. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Jan Biron, Secretary 


